[image: image1.png]


GEYA Executive Board Minutes

Wednesday October 8, 2014

 Board Members Attending:  Paul Ricken, Chip Ashenfelter,  Gregg Amicon, Larry Greenberg, Chuck Mahon, Grey Lambe, Jenn Wagner

Board Members Not in Attendance:  Jim Emig, 

The meeting was called to order by Board President Paul Ricken at 7:37

Minutes from September, 2014 meeting were distributed for review, without revisions, Mr. Ricken motioned for acceptance, seconded by Mr. Amicon and unanimously accepted.

New Board Member Voting:  Voting for VP, Secretary, LL Baseball At Large, Soccer At Large positions took place.  Open discussion was held.  Current members who know candidates made comments for the benefit of other voting members.  There was a motion to close nominations:

Results:

VP, Larry Greenberg

Secretary, Mike Walter

LL Baseball At Large, Bill Bock

Soccer At Large, Jay Janczak

Soccer Report:  by Mr. Ashenfelter

· Step project at Fellowship done, but still waiting for township approvals before paying final invoice

· End of season tournament planned for Nov 1, planning to add food for the event

· Chip to attend 10/28 Parks and Rec meeting to get list of needs into their agenda of projects

· High 5 enrollment exploded, so there’s concern about fields when there’s inclement weather.  Trying to identify a large, indoor, affordable and available on short notice venue.

· Fall season going well

· GEYA / LYA playing each other, so opportunity for new relationship

· AED:  Discussion of adding a unit but concern/confusion about how to do so when school district owns the venue

LL Baseball Report:  by Mr. Mahon

· Springton dugouts will not be repaired until water remediation direction is confirmed, and perhaps completed.

· Prep for next season

· Coaches clinic at USTC

· Try Outs Feb 8 at ASBA Downingtown and conducted by Norchester coaches

· Registration open Dec 1 through end of February

· Field Day/Closing Nov 1 or 8

Legion Baseball:  by Mr. Amicon

· Legion tryouts will be mid to late October depending upon weather

· Looking to have 3 teams again for 2015

· Fence project was completed, signage for distances was provided and installed by Mr. Lou Lanzalotto.  Yellow fence capping was installed by Mr. Amicon with help from several players.

Financial Report:  Mr Emig

· In the absence of Mr. Emig, Mr. Ricken distributed financials and there was minor discussion.

Old Business:

· Springton Manor Water Repair Project- Mr. Ricken provided an update verbally which included the results of a conversation with attorney Andy Bellwoar and agreed to document our current position in an email so as to capture the nuances, rationale and logic behind where we are.  

· Reached out to Jim Lill (DASD Facilities Superintendent) via conf call and advised him that GEYA would prefer to put up to $4k into remediation rather than into an engineering study as previously requested.

· Told Jim Lill that we would prefer to do as the homeowner suggested and put the runoff water flow back to where it was in previous years before field leveling was performed.  That flow went directly over the homeowners’ backyard property and was dissipated/absorbed into his 3 acres.  That information came directly from the homeowner when we met with him in June 2014 at the fields and his bordering property.

· Mr. Lill mentioned that he may want us to meet with a couple school board members to discuss the issue.  This meeting would take place after discussion was held amongst the DASD school board members at their July 9 meeting.  I followed up with emails to Mr. Lill in late July and early August but he has not responded.

· Term Limits- Baseball is addressing the issue with alternating terms of key positions.  Soccer decided that since it is difficult to find new volunteers to serve, that there really are no issues with the current members’ terms, and since the Executive Board provides balance and oversight, there is no need to address term limits at this time.

New Business

· Mr. Lou Lanzalotto attended meeting to update us about township’s direction with respect to facilities at Hickory Park.  Open discussion was held on several projects and it was decided that members of our board will attend a Township Park and Rec meeting in order to present prioritized lists of items/improvements at Hickory Park.

Next meeting, November 12, 2014 at 7:30pm at Eagle Tavern

Respectfully Submitted by fill-in secretary, Gregg Amicon.
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